
Lumarine AS   
 

 

COMPANY ANNOUNCEMENT 

Our production premises at Sleneset burned to the ground 

Friday 9 December 2022. 

 

A few minutes after 18:00 on Friday December 9th, Lumarine received a message that the Lurøy fire 

brigade had responded to a fire in the company's production premises at Sleneset. On arrival at 

around 18:30 they reported back that the building was fully engulfed in flames, and later that evening 

we received feedback that the building was completely burned down. Lumarine Sleneset AS rents the 

production premises. 

No employees were present in the building during the fire. All employees have been laid off since mid-

October 2022 and the plant has been without production since August 28th 2022. 

On October 30th there was also a fire in the facility. It was quickly extinguished, and the facility has 

since been physically blocked for ongoing investigative work by the police and fire services. The 

production plant is insured, and the company has established contact with the insurance company. 

The police and fire service will immediately launch an investigation into the cause of the fire. 

In July 2019, Lumarine AS bought the company Atlantic Lumpus AS, now Lumarine Sleneset AS. 

Lumarine AS has its head office in Kristiansand and has land-based production facilities at Tømmervåg 

and Tjeldbergodden in Aure municipality. 

 

 

    

Karl Christian Baumann 

CEO Lumarine AS 

 

 

The contact person for further information on the matter is COO at Lumarine AS 

Heine Østby +47 472 42 606 – heos@lumarine.no 


